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T acknowledge the information you have provided in your letter about the Council’s priority
of upgrading the Oxley Highway at Wrights Road and Lake Road. Should the New South
Wales Government with to raise this project again in the future, once the project is identified
in the context of regional strategic priorities, the request will be considered in the context of
future budgets.

To support safer local roads, we have announced that councils, who manage over 75 per cent
of Australia’s road networks, will also have more funding available to support them. These
announcements include:

¢ Roads to Recovery funding will be gradually doubled from $500 million to $1 billion
a year;

¢ Black Spot Program funding will progressively increase from the current annual
commitment of $110 million to $150 million per year; and

e We are merging the existing Bridges Renewal Program (BRP) and the Heavy Vehicle
Safety and Productivity Program (HVSPP) into a single application-based ongoing
funding stream for local governments — the Safer Local Roads and Infrastructure
Program. This funding will also increase gradually, so that $200 million will be
available per year, up from the current $150 million total annual investment in the
HVSPP and the BRP.

Thank you for taking the time to write to me on this matter.

Yours sincerely

Catherine King MP
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